

## TOWN of TOLLAND / 21 tolland green, tolland, connecticut 06084



Steven R. Werbner Town Manager (860) 871-3600 swerbner@tolland.org

December 21, 2017

Mr. Lyle D. Wray Executive Director CRCOG 241 Main Street Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Lyle:

Thank you for your December 20, 2017 letter about the status of our LOTCIP project in light of the on-going state budget challenges. Since we have received our commitment letter and it is our understanding that the funds for the awarded LOTCIP projects have been bonded, we are moving forward with design work. Our first quarterly report will outline the key target dates for design and construction.

We appreciate CRCOG's efforts to help resolve transportation funding issues and hope we can be of assistance in ensuring that the LOTCIP funding remains in place.

Sincerely,

Steven R. Werbner

SRW/ltb

cc: Jennifer Carrier, CRCOG Director of Transportation Planning Sotoria Montanari, CRCOG Program Manager